

Vincent Terenzio
October 7, 1927 - January 3, 2016

In CT. Hospice January 3, 2016 Vincent Terenzio 88, of Hamden. Beloved husband of Alice Keenan Terenzio. Also survived by a niece Lisa Terenzio Meade of Arizona. Predeceased by a brother Anthony Terenzio and a sister Louise Terenzio. Vincent was born October 7, 1927 in Settefrati, Italy, son of the late Emilio and Marianna Vitti Terenzio. Mr. Terenzio proudly served his country during WWII with the U.S. Army. Prior to his retirement he worked for the Town of North Haven as a music teacher and was the music coordinator for the North Haven Public Schools.

Funeral from Sisk Brothers Funeral Home 3105 Whitney Ave. Hamden Thursday at 9:30 a.m., Mass of Christian Burial at 10 a.m. in St. Rita Church. Burial in Centerville Cemetery. Friends may call Thursday from 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. In lieu of flowers contributions in his memory may be made to a charity of one's choice. To leave an online condolence please visit www.siskibrothers.com

# Cemetery

## **Events**

## **Centerville Cemetery**

Washington Ave. Hamden, CT,

#### JAN Calling hours

08:30AM - 09:30AM

7

Sisk Brothers Funeral Home 3105 Whitney Ave., Hamden, CT, US, 06518

#### JAN Funeral service

10:00AM

7

St. Rita Church 1620 Whitney Ave., Hamden, CT, US

## Comments



Dear Family, We are so sorry to read of Vincent's death. He was our music teacher in seventh grade at the Village Street School building. We were in the North Haven High School class of 1965 and seventh grade was at Village Street while the "Junior High School" was being built. He tried to teach me to play the Alto Sax and my wife the clarinet. Our practice room was a closet at the top of a narrow stair off the gym. We should have practiced more, but we were only kids and did not know better. We are so sorry for your loss.

Doug and Karen Golden

Douglas Golden - January 06, 2016 at 03:53 PM



66 Dear Family, Mr. T. was the best! He spent hours with me teaching me to play the flute, which he did and I went on with the instrument as first chair in the high school band and orchestra. He was truly remarkable and touched my life in a very profound way! I was just speaking of him the other day, I have never forgotten him as one of my most favorite and caring teachers and I graduated from North Haven in '75.

I am truly sorry for your loss.

Pamela Brown

Pamela Brown - January 13, 2016 at 05:03 PM